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The crew going past the upper tram terminal on the way to Crest
Trail 130 South. The hike started at the Ellis trailhead and then went south via Rocky Point Trail, which was clear. 
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It wasn’t long before some work was found. This 12” diameter fallen spruce was removed.
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Fallen spruce in previous photo has been removed.
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The crew working on a 12” diameter green aspen fallen over
the trail. While these crew members worked on this tree, Bob
and Sim hiked a couple hundred feet along the trail to remove
the bottom end of a fallen 11” diameter fir that was partially
across the trail. 
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Aspen tree has been removed. The crew prepares to move on to the next job.
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This 27” diameter tree presented the crew with a bit of a mystery. It originally was growing a short distance uphill to the left. When it fell uphill, it’s base moved downhill and was partially blocking the trail as shown in this photo by Cliff Giles taken on a recent hike. His son stands in the background. Upon arrival at this site, the crew discovered that apparently persons unknown, perhaps in an attempt to clear the trail, had moved the tree down the trail to the south about 10 or so feet from its original location. As a result, the tree moved further down the slope completely blocking the trail. A very hazardous walk-around had developed below the bottom of the trunk. As it was located in soft soil on a steep slope below the trail, it was eroding rapidly.  (This photo is looking uphill).
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This photo, looking downhill, shows the large fallen fir as the crew found it. It was necessary to dig out some space on both sides of the tree here at the cut location to allow space for the ends of the saw as it was being used to cut through the trunk. This fallen tree had originally been located to the immediate right of the large tree in the left of this photo.
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Since constructing a walk-around was not at all practical due to the length of the tree and extremely steep slope, it was necessary to at least remove the bottom portion of the tree to clear the trail. Experience has shown that leaving cut portions of removed trees on a slope above the trail usually results in the forces of weather and gravity causing the cut portions to slowly migrate downhill and onto the trail where they will eventually need to be removed again. In order to prevent this from happening, the crew decided to cut away more of the fallen tree and move the cut portion into a secure location to prevent it from sliding down. Since the crew was large enough and several crosscut saws were available, this was done. It was completed in a very deliberate and carefully coordinated manner to assure the safety of the crew.
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Another view of the cutting operation. The lower cut is almost complete. Due to the time it takes to cut through a tree of this size with a crosscut saw, it was deemed more practical to use two teams to do this work instead of doing one cut and then moving up to the next.
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The lower cut is completed and the removed portion of the trunk is being moved downhill off the trail. The uphill team could then complete that cut.
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The work is finished. The cut bottom portion of the fallen tree is off the trail downhill to the left and the middle section is being held firmly in place by two logs (not seen below it) and a solid broken off tree.
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This patch of Penstemon was just one example of the
many wildflowers on display along the trails on Monday.
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